PEMBROKE YOUTH ASSOCIATION 
2018 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 
President: Jayme Mast*  Vice President: 
Alissa Schollard   Treasurer: Mary Easterbrook*
Secretary: Beth Johnson*
 Sargent of Arms: Dana Jacobs*
 
SPORTS COORDINATORS:   
Baseball: Rocky Mast
Softball: Crista Stimson
Football: Pat Reeves*
Cheerleading: Amber Winters *
Non-Travel Soccer: Doug Hale*
Basketball:  Brandy Suro*
High School Basketball: Matt Shay*
 
*indicates present at meeting 
_______________________________________________________________________ 
DATE: Thursday, December 6, 2018


CALL TO Order:  7:05pm
Stood for the Pledge of Allegiance, 
NEW MEMBER APPLICATIONS:  none
SECRETARY'S REPORT:    secretary's report was sent to all members via email.  Approved by  Doug Hale and 2nd by Pat Reeves
 
TREASURER'S REPORT WAS READ.
Refer to treasurer’s report for balances for the following accounts:
   
· Food Booth
· General Fund
· Baseball/Softball
· Basketball
· Cheerleading     
· Hardship Fund
· Football
· Non-Travel Soccer
· Field Improvements
· High School Basketball
Approved by Amber 2nd by Jamie
 
SPORTS COORDINATORS REPORTS 

Football:  $325.00 in fines paid to NOFA due to no varsity team. Need more volunteers to step up and help. Helmets sent in to be replaced and inspected.  Off season fundraising, chicken BBQ in Jan. 
   
Cheerleading: Letters have been sent out to those who still owe money.  Cheer and football will be working hand in hand to help each other. Would like to get purchase cheer mats in 2019. 
 Non-Travel Soccer: Fees will be the same this year.  Will be working with the AD to see about getting high school to come help the younger kids with skills and drills. Looking for coaches.
Baseball/Softball:  Baseball brought up the GLOW Academy (see info submitted) voted on yes-8 no-0. 
Softball looking to join Cal-Ripken 
Basketball: Things are going well. Uniforms have been ordered. Would like to looking into doing clinics for disabled people.   
COMMITTEE REPORTS:   
Food Booth: Clean up still needs to be done. 
 By-Law Committee: Making revisions to share final draft for approval in January.
Scholarship Committee: Vote on changing to 2.8 GPA and also money to be giving at awards night not after 1st semester.  Voted y-8 no-0 
FUNDRAISING:  none
SELF AUDIT:  Will be done next month
OLD BUSINESS:   Need to find out about the dugouts and what to do with the field improvement funds.  
Football referee fees to be paid by the food booth.  There was a lengthy discussion regarding how ref fees would be paid and how food booth funds would be divided up.  It was decided that the following percentages would be formalized: 
PERCENTAGE BREAK DOWN:
5% sales go to general fund

40% sales go back into food booth

55% of sales allocated to volunteering sport

Referee fees would only be taken out of food booth profits from PYA/NOFA home games and not from additional high school related games. 

The treasurer was given the ok to deposit all final food booth funds and divide/deposit profits according to the final food booth report (hard copy filed with minutes). 

Mikes Cuzmano from Mugs and More – for gear wear. You can order all apparel with logo from them.

 NEW BUSINESS:  Need a food booth person needed. 
A member of the board was removed due to violations of the bylaws. Alissa Schollard (Gorom) missed 5 meetings which is a violation of bylaws and was therefor removed. 
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION:  none
ADJOURNMENT:  8:42pm  

ROLL CALL DONE BY Beth Johnson
